
 
 
 

INVITATION FOR A WORKSHOP  
Evaluating the JNNURM, and Preparing for the future 

on December 2, 2012  
 
 
Dear Friends,  
 
Two important government programs have been announced by the Central government 
that will impact Chennai: the second phase of the Jawaharlal Nehru National Urban 
Renewal Mission (JNNURM II) and the Rajiv Awas Yojana (RAY). Before these 
programs begin making large-scale investments in the city, we believe it is important to 
learn from the past. Since 2005, the first phase of the JNNURM has allocated more than 
Rs. 4970 crore for Chennai alone, and has been responsible for much of the new 
infrastructure in the city. What are these projects? How have they impacted residents, 
especially the city’s poor?  
 
Transparent Chennai invites you to a workshop to:  

a) understandand evaluate the impact of the first phase of the JNNURM in Chennai, 
with a focus on the urban poor 

b) learn about the planned JNNURM II and the RAY 
c) share strategies for how these new programs can be implemented in a more 

inclusive manner   
 

The workshop will bring together local researchers, activists, residents of slums and 
informal settlements, concerned individuals, and informal sector workers, with 
researchers and experts from other cities, as well as government representatives.  
 
It will be held on December 2, 2012 in Dakshinamurthy Auditorium in PS Higher 
Secondary School from 10 – 3. Lunch will be provided. Please R.S.V.P. to Priti Narayan 
at 89393.12906 by November 30th. 
 
Warmly,  
Nithya V. Raman 
Project Director, Transparent Chennai  
 
 

ENCLOSURE: FAQ on the JNNURM in Chennai 


